

Eclipse IDE WG Minutes - Apr 15, 2025

Agenda Topics	Moderator	
Approve Minutes of April 1st, 2025 Meeting @Mark to send out when approved	Mark→ Thomas	5
Welcome to Latha Patil as Bosch/ETAS SC representative and thanks to Ruediger Hillenbrand	Thomas	5
Feedback from JavaLand conference	Johannes/Heiko	5
Initiative 31 - updates	Heiko	10
Organization of the F2F meeting & Community Day at SAP in July - agenda Possible dates: <ul style="list-style-type: none"> 2nd July & 3rd July (Community Day / Steering Meeting) 8th July & 9th July (Community Day / Steering Meeting) 	Sebastian / Yannic	10
Thomas regular steering committee update <ul style="list-style-type: none"> Includes Dev Funding effort update GitLab Board and (Bi-Weekly Minutes) Includes updates from Community Mentors 	Thomas	10
Opportunity to publish an article in Java Aktuell Deadline to submit articles is 19 May - see here for details →Java team will help/review & translate if necessary	Thomas	5
<ul style="list-style-type: none"> WG Membership Agreement / updates discussion <ul style="list-style-type: none"> 3 years commitment period - "Pricing"? 	Thomas/Johannes	10
AOB	All	

Minute Taking Roster

If you cannot attend the meeting, please arrange for your alternate to take over.

☐ Titouan (15th October)

- ☐ Manuel / Frederic (12th November)
- ☐ Manoj / Andrew (26 Nov)
- ☒ ~~Mark (10th December)~~
- ☒ ~~Max / Johannes (15th April)~~
- ☐ Imran / Latha (21st January)
- ☐ Sebastian / Yannic (4th February)
- ☒ ~~Heiko (4th March)~~
- ☒ ~~Martin (18th March)~~
- ☒ ~~Olivier Prouvost (1st April)~~

Attendees

Steering Committee Members:

Number of Seats 11 / Quorum is 50% of Committee / Passing a resolution is > 50% of quorum present

- **Manoj Palat** / Andrew Tram (IBM)
- Sebastian Ratz / **Yannic Soethoff** (SAP)
- Manuel Bork / Frederic Ebelshäuser (Yatta)
- Mark Goodchild / William Riley (Renesas)
- Abdul Rahiman Imran / ~~Ruediger Hillenbrand~~ **Latha Patil** / Harald Mackamul (Bosch)
- **Johannes Matheis** / Max Kramer (Vector)
- **Heiko Klare** (Planning Council Chair)
- Titouan Vervack / Mark Christiaens (Sigasi)
- ~~Jörg Kubit~~ / Hartwig Brandl (SSI Schaefer)
- **Martin Lippert** (Broadcom (VMware) - Supporter Representative - Elected)
- **Olivier Prouvost** (Committer Representative - Elected)

Supporter Members:

- Remi Schnekenburger (EclipseSource)

Invited Guest:

- John Dallaway (Guest)
- Tanja Obradovic (Eclipse Foundation)

Other Attendees:

- **Thomas Froment (Eclipse Foundation)**
- Sharon Corbett (Eclipse Foundation)
- **Ed Merks** (Eclipse Foundation, Sim Rel Engineer)
- Hannes Wellmann (Guest, Eclipse IDE community Mentor)

Approve Minutes of April 1st, 2025 Meeting

- *Motion: Approve Minutes of April 1st, 2025. Martin moves and Yannic seconds. No objection to unanimous approval.*

RESOLVED, the Steering Committee unanimously approved the Minutes of April 1st

Bosch/ETAS at Eclipse IDE WG

Latha Patil is now representing Bosch/ETAS in the Eclipse IDE working group. Welcome!

JavaLand Update

Short update on feedback from JavaLand conference from Johannes. It is worth attending Developer Conferences for Contributors and our Community and spreading the word.

Initiative 31 – updates:

Thomas pointed out that there might be new contributors in the pipeline.

In general, only a few people contribute to the project. Too many have other high priority topics.

Next steps to be discussed in our face-to-face meeting latest – 07/2025.

Idea Olivier: discussion with new contributors e. g. students.

More project management is necessary (also for onboarding new contributors/students).

Organization of the F2F meeting & Community Day at SAP in July - [agenda](#)

Possible dates:

- 2nd July & 3rd July (Community Day / Steering Meeting)
- 8th July & 9th July (Community Day / Steering Meeting)

The preferred option from SAP is 8th & 9th July. The date will be fixed in our next steering committee, please fill out in the attached agenda issue.

(<https://gitlab.eclipse.org/eclipse-wg/ide-wg/steering-committee/program-plan/-/issues/72>)

Thomas [regular steering committee update](#)

New “call-to-action” slide deck available for the Ecosystem Development (good feedback so far ([Eclipse IDE - WG - RCP - Call to action - MASTER - Google Präsentationen](#)) – used in a lot of membership discussions in the pipeline (60% of the companies answered to this call to action)

Good progress in the new members pipeline

Open Community Meetup planned in France, Toulouse, June 12th, organized by Olivier

Call for sponsorship and proposal inside Eclipse IDE is ready and will be tested shortly (A and B testing will be in place)

- Idea Manoj: Add advertisement in the startup, e. g., for members companies in the splash screen.

WG membership agreement

The bylaws currently intend to commit at least 3 years of strategic or platinum membership. Proposal is to remove this 3 years period, no objections from the group. Voting in the next steering committee meeting. Thomas will clarify whether we need supermajority.

Short discussion about the membership fees.

Java Aktuell

There is the opportunity to publish an article in Java Aktuell Magazine. If somebody wants to do this, please reach out to Thomas.